
Public Statement on Earl Abdul-Malik and 
The 2023 Community Development and 

Leadership Conference
 (9/29/2023)

PLEASE BE INFORMED THAT EARL ABDUL-MALIK IS NOT INVITED AND WILL NOT BE 

PARTICIPATING IN THE 2023 Community Development and Leadership Conference in 

Orlando, Florida. THIS CONFERENCE IS A SERIOUS EFFORT FOR SERIOUS COMMUNITY 

LEADERS, DOING REAL WORK, ON BEHALF OF THE COMMUNITY OF IMAM W. DEEN 

MOHAMMED. NONE OF THESE CHARACTERISTICS APPLY TO EARL ABDUL-MALIK. In 

addition, Earl Abdul-Malik recently proclaimed to the world that he had separated 

himself from our Community and its leadership. He also urged his small band of 

followers to find new people (outside of our Community) to follow him.  

In our 2019 statement (see link below) on Earl Abdul-Malik, we documented the 
evidence of his two-decade pattern of criminal behavior of theft, fraud, and immoral 

conduct. While in prison for such conduct, of which he pled GUILTY, he started another 

scam. He claimed he was the representative of Imam W. Deen Mohammed!  After 

we produced clear evidence that Imam Mohammed DISMISSED HIM FROM OUR 

COMMUNITY and NEVER REINSTATED HIM. He changed his scheme and claimed to be 

Imam W. Deen Mohamed’s successor!  

Since his recent release from federal prison, Earl Abdul-Malik has tried to gain traction 

with his latest fraud, wrapping himself in his past associations with Imam W. Deen 

Mohammed. He conveniently overlooks the period after he was dismissed (by Imam 

Mohammed), indicted twice, and convicted for lying, cheating, and stealing over $4 

million (in a fraudulent gold scam). In his delusions, he proclaims that he is the only one 

that can represent and communicate the legacy of our Imam. He also fails to take 

responsibility for his un-Islamic behavior, criminal actions, or misappropriations from 

members of our Community. 



As a result, Earl Abdul-Malik and his people have been overwhelmingly rejected and 

condemned by believers and leaders in our Islamic community. His most recent 

embarrassment came when he announced a big public address about our conference 

scheduled for Mobile, Alabama. When he was turned away by the Imam and the Masjid, 

he faced another public humiliation. In a flailing attempt to save face with his small band 

of followers, he now announces that he and they are coming to our conference in 

Orlando, Florida. 

LET US BE ABSOLUTELY CLEAR! UNTIL HE: 1) REPENTS, 2) PUBLICLY ADMITS HIS 

CRIMES, 3) SEEKS OUR COMMUNITY’S FORGIVENESS, 4) PAYS BACK THE 

MANDATED $4.4 million in RESTITUTION TO THE VICTIMS OF HIS CRIMES, and 5) 

REPAYS THE MANY BELIEVERS HE HAS SCAMED IN OUR COMMUNITY; HE AND HIS 

ASSOCIATES ARE NOT WELCOME IN OUR COMPANY!!   

IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CRITERIA OF OUR RELIGION, HE CERTAINLY CANNOT 

BE CONSIDERED A LEGITIMATE ISLAMIC LEADER, AND WE WILL NOT 

PRETEND THAT HE IS! 

Click Here to read the 2019 Conveners Statement

Imam Dr. Bashir Ali, On Behalf of the Conveners of Imams, Associated with the 

Community of Imam W. Deen Mohammed 

https://iwdmcommunity.com/2019-public-statement-earl-abdul-malik



